
County Road 19A & 
100th Street Realignment

Bonding Request
About the County Road 19A and 100th Street Realignment

A 2019 Washington County study examined the lack of roadways to serve new
development and address congestion at Jamaica Avenue and Highway 61. 
The study provided a recommended route for the future arterial roadway.
Since completion of the study, there has been major interest in the Cottage Grove
Business Park; NorthPoint Development broke ground in spring of 2022 on a 3.4 million
square foot development that will bring more than 1,800 jobs to the community.  

Realignment of County
Road 19A and 100th Street
to improve safety,
increase roadway
capacity and reduce
congestion.
Construction of a highway
bridge to provide a
grade-separated railroad
crossing.  

The funding will be used for:

Be critical to the ongoing success of these major development projects.
Relieve stress on the Jamaica Avenue/Highway 61 interchange.
Provide an additional access point to the city's rapidly growing business park and
surrounding area, which is home to 3M and Renewal by Anderson. 
Improve safety and the level of service at Highway 61 and County Road 19A.

 Completing this project in the next five years will:

Why It's Important

The Request: 
$25 Million

Public Works Director Ryan Burfeind  |  City of Cottage Grove
651-458-2899 or RBurfeind@CottageGroveMN.gov

More Information


